Minutes of Garve & District Community Council meeting
held 2nd Feb 2016 in Garve Village Hall

Present: Kenny MacLean (Chairman), Jennifer Haslam (Secretary), Caroline Gamble, Sue Tarr (Minute Sec); Andy Russell (EDF); Val Cameron and Jamie McJimpsey (RVA); Mary MacDonald and George Carson (CAB); 2 members of public.

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm and welcomed everyone.

Apologies: Eliza Leslie Melville, Bob Moir, Val MacIver, Cllr Cockburn.

Declarations of Interest: none.

Chairman’s Comments: Condolences are extended to the Plowman family on the tragic death of Angus. Former resident of Achnasheen, Margaret Holland has passed away. Best wishes to Helen Grainge on her recovery. The Chairman was unable to attend the Community Energy Group drop in. About 20 home visits are underway, and another letter will be circulated to see if any more households would like to sign up.

There will be no Church of Scotland service on Easter Sunday (27th Mar). G&DCC now has an events page on the website where local events can be posted.

 All G&DCC agendas, minutes and dates of future meetings are available on the website www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict  They are also available at Garve PO, on Achnasheen Village notice board, in the AGNV and on the AGNV website, direct from the Secretary on gdcc@fsmail.net or Broadoaks, Grudie Bridge, By Garve IV23 2QB and at every G&DCC meeting. 

Approval of the minutes of the meeting held 5th Jan 2016: Proposed by Kenny MacLean and seconded by Jennifer Haslam.

Citizens Advice Bureau: Mary MacDonald and George Carson gave an introduction to the work of CAB. There are offices in Dingwall, Alness and Tain as well as outreach services. They would like to improve the services to the West and would be interested to know what the community thinks would be the best way. Issues dealt with for people include debt, benefits advice, NHS issues, mental health, midwifery, housing issues and other problems. For the ward overall, CAB has helped people claim £45k in financial benefits. George Carson is the Volunteer Coordinator and would like to expand the service in our area as well as recruit volunteers. There are groups of people who find it difficult to get the time to travel to Dingwall, e.g. elderly people, people with no transport or those with young children. CAB could look at having an advisor in the hall on a certain day of the month or week. Advisors are trained on general areas and can call on specialist advisors when required, including legal advice. Volunteers would be welcome.
Members thought it was a good idea and suggested a trial of once a month alternating between Garve and Achnasheen, possibly when the Post Office was open. G&DCC could help with posters advertising the sessions.

Community Needs Survey: Jamie McJimpsey and Val Cameron from Ross-shire Voluntary Action presented apologies for pulling out of the previous presentation at the last minute. They then ran through the RVA bid for the survey. In relation to specific questions from G&DCC, Jamie confirmed that there would be a postcode mail drop helped by local knowledge so that every house was guaranteed to receive a questionnaire. Community mapping would be a part of the questionnaire so there would be a picture of who had responded and where the gaps were. The survey would be well publicised and RVA is confident this method will work. In the event of lack of responses to the survey, there would be follow up with CC volunteer help. A big part of the publicity would be to do effective marketing to generate enthusiasm before the survey starts. To target the youths and young adults, RVA has good links with Dingwall Academy and could form a focus group to train up peer group to become involved in the survey. Social media could be used.
RVA would rely on CC volunteers to provide local knowledge. A good response rate for the survey would be regarded as 55-60%

The Chairman thanked Jamie and Val for attending and they left the meeting.

Members discussed which bid they preferred. Overall it was very close between RVA and Aigas Associates and it was a difficult decision as both would do a good job. Kenny MacLean proposed Aigas Associates; Jennifer Haslam seconded and all agreed.

Members discussed the funding application to LCT. It was generally agreed that G&DCC may have to allow for some extra hours from that quoted to do follow up interviews if the response rate was low, at a rate of 8 interviews per day. This would need to be taken into consideration when making an application. It was suggested that any remainder of money not spent on the survey could be forwarded on to the next stage of the Development Company. 

Sue Tarr to find out more details about payment to Aigas before the next meeting, when further application details can be decided. 

Approval of minutes of Special Meeting held 19th Jan 2016: proposed by Kenny MacLean and seconded by Jennifer Haslam.

Matters Arising: EDF update – the weather has been changeable with some snow though not long lasting. 80-85% of the roads have been done and the foundations for the substation are nearly finished. Batching plant parts will be arriving in the coming weeks ready for foundation works starting in April.

The outcome of the application to Section 36 will be determined this month and G&DCC will be notified.

RJ MacLeod has a “no-accident” fund on site which is matched by EDF and would like to encourage local charities to apply. Strathpeffer Primary has received £600.

Public Entertainment License Consultation – the proposed changes have been approved; events such as fireworks displays and raves need a license, which lasts 2-3 years.

Ross & Cromarty Area Committee meets tomorrow.

Garbat Hydro Scheme – changes in Government policy mean that other methods of funding the scheme are being looked at. Crowd funding may mean that the Garve interest is diluted. John Bedwell to keep G&DCC informed.

Broadband – BT has upgraded Garve exchange which should provide a more reliable connection. People have noticed some improvements. The fibre optic rollout has not yet reached Garve but is estimated to reach here July-Dec 2016. BT are assessing options for improving the service for Aultguish and Achnasheen; no real news yet.
SSE – concerns about the access road at Killin have been passed on.

Bus Shelter in Garve – no news.

Gorstan Junction – update from Richard Greene – Transport Scotland, BEAR and HC representatives are looking at all aspects of the junction.

Co-option and Over 60’s Party – there is a notice on the website and in the AGNV requesting ideas for the party and advertising vacancies on G&DCC. Kenny MacLean will fill in the LCT feedback form.

Post Box at Lochluichart – the request to move it has been passed to Royal Mail.

Railway Fence at Loch Garve – there is now a reference no. for this job.

Potholes and drainage problems at Gorstan and Lochluichart Station – HC is aware and will deal with according to priority. Some work has been done on the Gorstan road.
Flooding – there is flooding on the road at Strathbran, with traffic lights in place. There was very bad flooding on the Garve – Tarvie road today.

CC Training Course – Kenny and Sue are able to go on the 22nd Feb in Dingwall. 

Police Report: none available.

Press Reports – two speeding drivers at Achanalt have been convicted; one received penalty points and a fine for driving at 109mph and the other received a fine, banned for a year and ordered to re-sit their driving test for driving at 120mph.

Telephone scam – alert over “spoofing” calls where marketing calls are made using a local number.

Treasurer’s Report: (no changes)
Over 60’s party fund    £696.77









Bench fund                  £200.00   




Community fund       £1,550.70



CC Admin                    £455.08         



Total                         £2,902.55      
The change of signatories is not yet complete.

Fundraising ideas – it was agreed to hold the Produce Show again this year. Jennifer Haslam proposed that an application be made to the RJ Fund for money to cover the cost of cups etc required for the show. Kenny Maclean to apply for £200 to cover these costs.

Other fundraising ideas are welcome.

Correspondence: By Email; Claire Blackwell – Invite to CPP Focus group; George Carson – Ross & Cromarty CAB; Adeline Allan – planning applications received by HC for week ending 7th Jan 2016; Samantha Smith – HTSI 2016 Conference; Claire Blackwell – two upcoming HTSI events; Adeline Allan – planning applications received by HC for week ending 15th Jan 2016; Kristy Wright – PFOW marine plan update; HC – HWLDP consultation deadline reminder (29th Jan 2016); Steve Jones – documents on CC website; Network Rail – Service request notification; Sylvia McMurdo – planning applications received by HC for week ending 22nd Jan 2016; Claire Blackwell – HTSI 2016 Conference update; HC policy – CC training sessions; Sarah Jones – Garve Exchange; Adeline Allan – planning applications received by HC for week ending 29th Jan 2016; Carol Smith – LCT feedback form. By Post – David Mundell MP, Secretary of State for Scotland – Scotland Bill briefing note.

AOB: Sue Tarr raised the issue of water running across the road where the last landslip occurred on the railway bank just west of Garve Hotel. Kenny MacLean to contact Bear to ask what the drainage situation is there. There is also a problem with water running over the road at the “check rail” corner at Blackwater.

Kenny MacLean - copies of the mobile library timetable are available.

Winter maintenance - gritting is done according to priority of roads.

Passenger usage for the four local stations of Garve, Lochluichart, Achanalt and Achnasheen has seen 43% increases in the last 7 years. The railway will be closed all day on Sun 28th Feb for engineering works.

Credit to HC and Bear for dealing with all the flooding on the roads over the last few days.

Date of next meeting: Tues 1st Mar 2016 7pm in Achnasheen Village Hall

Future meetings:

Tues 5th April 2016 7pm Garve Village Hall
Tues 3rd May 2016 7pm Achnasheen Village Hall

Tues 7th June 2016 7pm Garve Village Hall

Tues 5th July 2016 7pm Achnasheen Village Hall

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and to the dishwashers, and closed the meeting at 10.45pm.
1

